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MEMORANDUM FOR: SEE DISTRIBUTION 

SUBJECT: Update on Implementation Plan for Electronic Subcontract Reporting 
System (eSRS) 

The purpose of this letter is to provide interim direction to all Department of Defense 
(DoD) components for the consistent implementation across DoD of the attached Office of 
Federal Procurement Policy (OFPP) letter dated March 18,2005. Please note that the 
attached letter is addressed to specific DoD officials within the Office of the Secretary of 
Defense and should not be interpreted as direct implementation authority by any defense 
component (to include military departments and other defense agencies) or defense 
contractor. 

A contract for the delivery of the Electronic Subcontract Reporting System (eSRS) has 
been awarded by the General Services Administration. The eSRS will provide a government- 
wide electronic process for submittal by the contractor and acceptance by the contracting 
officer of subcontracting reports. This new system will supersede the requirement for 
contractors to submit Standard Form (SF) 294s (Subcontracting Report for Individual 
Contracts) and SF 295s (Summary Subcontract Report). This eBusiness initiative is part of 
the Federal eGov Integrated Acquisition Environment (IAE), sponsored by the Office of 
Federal Procurement Policy. 

After the eSRS is successfully delivered and tested, DoD will implement eSRS. A 
multi-agency DoD eSRS implementation team has been identified (membership attached) to 
plan for implementation and to ensure a smooth transition to the eSRS while permitting our 
contracting officers and management officials to effectively monitor and administer 
subcontracting plan performance as required under FAR Part 19.7. The implementation team 
will take into consideration impact to policy (e.g., FAR, DFARS, PGI), personnel (including 
impact on contracting officer responsibilities and training), agency-level reporting and the 
DoD eBusiness architecture. 

As you may know, mid-year subcontracting reports are due from our contractors on or 
before April 30,2005. It is the responsibility of the procuring office and the contract 
administration office to ensure that each contractor that is subject to FAR Part 19.7 
subcontracting plan requirements understands the need to continue to submit these reports. 
Please inform your contractors that DoD does not plan to extend the due date for these 
reports. Until eSRS has been fully tested and deployed, contractors are required to comply 



with current contract requirements, including due dates, by submitting SF 294s and SF 295s 
as required by their respective contracts. This does not preclude contractors from 
participating in eSRS testing activities, provided that these contractors adhere to current 
contract requirements (by submitting SF 294s and 295s), and that such participation is at no 
cost to the DoD. 

The chairperson for the DoD eSRS implementation team is Lisa Romney, DPAPEB, 
lisa.romney~,osd.mil, (703) 614-3883. The principal OSD SADBU contact points are 
Sharon Drago, sharon.draao@osd.mil, (703)588-86 18 and Peg Meehan, 
pea.meehan@,osd.mil, (703) 588-8636. 

Deidre A. Lee 
Director, Defense Procurement 
and Acquisition Policy 

Frank M. Ramos 
Director, Small and 
Disadvantaged Business 
Utilization 

Attachments: 
As stated 
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